Minutes
Block 27 Lake Lot Owners Board of Directors Meeting

September 27, 2015

Meeting time:  3-4:30 p.m.

Members Present:

Jean Duncan, Jason Stigge, George Tesar, Bob Sudduth, Tim Reicks
Discussion:

· Elections were held for board positions with the following results:

· President – Jean Duncan (nominated by Bob Sudduth, seconded by Jason Stigge, all voted aye)

· Vice President – Jason Stigge (nominated by Jean Duncan, seconded by George Tesar, all voted aye)

· Secretary – George Tesar (nominated by Jason Stigge, seconded by Bob Sudduth, all voted aye)

· Board was in unanimous agreement that the dues for lake lot owners for fiscal year October 1, 2015 through September 30, 2016 will remain at $365 per lot.  Letters will go out to lot owners by end of week October 2, 2015

· Jean Duncan will get post office box information from Jimmy Abrams.  This post office box will become the official mailing address for the association.

· Bob Sudduth talked to Jan McCarthy about getting the most current email list for lot owners

· Need to get information from Ernie Quintana (lake committee chair) for list of items that their committee has in their plan
· There will be one more Asian carp capture event before the end of the season.  Patrick Yarusso is organizing volunteers.

· Association checking account has been switched over to the new treasurer.  Other board members will be added to the account this week.

· Proposal was made to have more than one association meeting in a calendar year.  It was agreed that a second meeting will be added.  The annual meeting would remain at the same time of year and will be the official meeting for elections.  A semi-annual meeting will be held in early spring for updates and open discussion.

· Five Year Plan was discussed

· Fix access road and boat ramp – Lake committee overseeing this activity

· Sluice boxes to be researched to address the full silt ponds and how to remedy additional silt into the lake

· Silt dredging will also be researched to address the silt already in the lake

Next meeting will be held approximately 1st week of December unless issues arise that need to be discussed earlier.  Meeting convened at 4:30

